STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE - TOWN OF SURRY

SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES MARCH 24, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Steve Goldsmith. Ron Profaizer was absent.

Becky Barrett dropped off transfer to Revocable Trust for 2016. Added to property changes.

Representing the Surry School Board: Carol Lothrop, Tim Peloquinn and Frank Buffam. Discussed correction to school payment to divide amount due to three remaining payments of \$220, 807.00 until June of 2025. The selectmen agreed to this change. Discussed outcome of March Town Meeting open discussion regarding school budget with recommendations of better communication and fiscal transparency.

Steve Goldsmith has received no updates on Trahan subdivision. Surveyor is working on it.

Steve Goldsmith has denied Gibbons septic design submitted by Septic Pro. State has been notified. Denial for distance to brook, soil and incomplete plan.

Tim Small has submitted a building application for a 12x 28 shed. Received ck#4462 in the amount of \$25.00. The permit was not processed.

The selectmen have agreed to not proceed to issue a town credit card for employee use for purchases for the town.

Steve Goldsmith has suggested the Fire Department inspection wood pellet stove installations. The inspections for gas heating and stove installations must be completed by a registered inspector.

No copy of Bond from Anyan.

Mark Gross/ Welnak driveway will need to be inspected by the Fire Department due to its length over 300 ft.

Jay Croteau reported the ZBA moved the continuation of deliberation to April 10, 2025 at 7:00 at the townhall.

ZBA ruled Matt Goodwin did not need a special exception to run a farmstand at his property citing it fell within the definition of a cottage industry.

The selectmen signed payroll.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

The selectmen worked on researching a solar street safety sign from Evo Vision . The highway department would provide the post.

Received church exemption from Bethel Bible Church.

Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.

Tax card for Larry Milliron was mailed to him.

USPS of \$34.05 for Conservation Committee left for Lesley Johnson.

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.